**Jacintho, Richard Blaine,** *Dec.* 30, 2010 Richard Blaine Jacintho, 63, of Haiku, Maui, a self-employed landscaper, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born on Maui. He is survived by wife Theresa "Teri," daughter Arlene, brothers Robert and Nelson, and sisters Sandra Nelson and Joslyn Minobe. Visitation: 9 a.m. today at St. Anthony Catholic Church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Jacinto, Anthony P.J.,** *Aug.* 7, 2011 Anthony P.J. Jacinto, 21, of West Sacramento, Calif., a telecommunications aide, died in West Sacramento. He was born in San Francisco. He is survived by parents Philamer and Nan; brothers Dale Philip and Richard; sister Donna Nolasco; and grandparents Ricardo and Demetria Jacinto, and Remedios Obaldo. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of the Mount Catholic Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: noon at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Jackson, Lori-Ann Kahanahaipule,** *April 6, 2011* Lori-Ann Kahanahai-pule Jackson, 46, of Honolulu, an administrative assistant for the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, died in Ho-nolulu. She was born in Ho-nolulu. She is survived by husband Lester R., mother Diana Perrells, brother Harold Perrells III and sisters Diane Otsuji, Leona Rawlins and Sharon Stratton. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Jacobsen, Irveing,** *May 17, 2011* Irveing "Jake" Jacobsen, 94, of Kailua, a retired supply officer at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died at home. He was born in Thornton, Iowa. He is survived by son Bruce and three grandchildren. Services: 1 p.m. Saturday at Windward Christian Church. No wreaths. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 May 2011]

**Jacobsen, Irveing,** *May 17, 2011* Irveing "Jake" Jacobsen, 94, of Kailua, a retired supply officer at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and a Navy veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Thornton, Iowa. He is survived by son Bruce, sister Florine Peters and three grandchildren. Services: 1 p.m. Saturday at Windward Christian Church. No wreaths. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Jacobson, David,** *May* 28, 2011 David Jacobson, 62, of Koloa, Kauai, a Paradise Millworks mill worker, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He is survived by companion Susan Sobel; sons Daniel and Joshua; daughter Lisa Dixon; father Howard; brothers Randy, Carl, Jim and John; sisters Nancy Hirschenberger and Valerie Petersen; and former wife Kathy Gradcek. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Randy Jacobson's house, 3135-B Hapa Road, Koloa. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 June 2011]

**Jadulang, Ernesto,** *Nov. 23, 2011* Ernesto Jadulang, 59, of Halaula, Hawaii, a kitchen utility worker, died in Kohala Hospital. He was born in North Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by brother Manuel and sisters Josephine Agustin, Sally Castillo and Loretta Yamashita. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Catholic Church in Hawi, Hawaii. Mass: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 December 2011]

**Jakahi, Josephine Maile Kalani,** *Jan. 15, 2011* Josephine Maile Kalani Jakahi, 81, of Waianae, a retired Fort Shafter Commissary sales clerk, died at home. She was born in Makawao, Maui. She is survived by sons Jack and Michael, daughters Jacqueline and Cynthia, brother George Staudinger, sister Frances Lamadora, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

James-Fainga, Iokepa Kymani, Sept. 20, 2011 Iokepa Kymani James-Fainga, 10, of Kawaihae, Hawaii, a former student at Waimea Elementary School, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Lisiate Fainga and Evalina James-Fainga; brothers Dante, Malachi and Funaki; grandparents Roger L. and Pamela A. James, and Kelepi Fainga; and great-grandparents Evelyn C.M. Mitchell and Mearl and Joseph Lopes. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Jamora, Francisco D. Jr.,** *Dec.* 24, 2010 Francisco D. "Frank" Jamora Jr., 77, of Mililani, a retired Solomon Elementary School custodian, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Francis, David and William; daughters Evelyn, Myrnamay and Denise; brother Juan; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

**Jancovic, Fern Ione,** *Jan. 23, 2011* Fern Ione Jancovic, 89, of Kaneohe, a retired secretary, died in Pohai Nani Care Center. She was born in Chicago. She is survived by daughters Diane Kuta and Joanne Schultz, brother Harris Johnson, sister Laverne Andrews and two grandchildren. No services. No flowers. Donations may be made to Pohai Nani at www.goodsam.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Jancovic, Fern Ione,** *Jan. 23, 2011* Fern Ione Jancovic, 89, of Kaneohe, a retired secretary, died in Pohai Nani Care Center. She was born in Chicago. She is survived by daughters Diane Kuta and Joanne Schultz, brother Harris Johnson, sister Laverne Andrews, and two grandchildren. No services. No flowers. Donations suggested to Pohai Nani at www.good-sam.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 January 2011]

Janicki, Daisy K., Feb. 10, 2011 Daisy K. Janicki, 61, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ikaika Pruett; daughters Suezette Pruett, Maelyn Janicki, Edwina Isomura, Valerie Adams and Downnie Janicki; brothers Glen, Richard and Bobo Kahana, Herbert Nihipali Jr., Liebert Weatheroltz and Solomon Delizo; sisters Pearl Pruett and Annie Pau; 11 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nanakuli Protestant Church. Scattering of ashes to follow at Keaulana Beach. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2011]

**Janicki, Norman Kamau Jr.,** *March 10, 2011* Norman Kamau Janicki Jr., 60, of Honolulu, a former Laborers Union 368 executive director, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Charlene; son John Sims; daughters Summer Vrona and Sorah Sims; mother Arlene; brothers Randy, Rodney "Kalani" and Castle "La'a"; sister Vanessa "Pi'i" Akana; and a

grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at HawaiianMemorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

Janosko, Gertrude Irene, *June 9, 2011* Gertrude Irene Janosko, 87, of Wailuku, a retired Seabury Hall bookkeeper, died at home. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by sons Michael S. Jr. and Frederick A., daughter Rosemarie Foronda, sister Rita Fernandez, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Holy Rosary Church, Paia. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Wailuku. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Jantoc, Reynaldo Faraz II,** *Feb. 26, 2011* Reynaldo Faraz "Rey" Jantoc II, 46, a Honolulu Police Department radio mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sharon J., sons Keith and Kyle, parents Reynaldo F. and Dolores and sisters Terryleen L. and Tessie N. Jantoc, and Tammy P. Edwards. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Celebration of life: 10:30 a.m Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2011]

Jaramillo, Eugenio Tabula, *Aug. 6, 2011* Eugenio Tabula Jaramillo, 59, of Waipahu, died in Waipahu. He was born in Santo Domingo, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Reymunda; sons Quirino, Romeo, Edward, Harry, Eugene and Roger; daughters Shirley and Marie; brothers Vicente and Magnum; sisters Angela Gasmen, Ursula Tactay, Leonila Pimienta, Espirita Quadra and Clara Tadeo; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 August 2011]

**Jardin, Cecilia,** *June 17, 2011* Cecilia Jardin, 97, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Charlotte P. Ornellas, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Catholic prayer: 11:45 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Jardin, Clara Gomes,** *Jan.* 20, 2011 Clara Gomes Jardin, 91, of Kalaheo, Kauai, died at home. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by daughters Alberta Kali and Judy Gonsalves; sisters Flora Duarte, Alice Palmeira and Miriam Rita; six grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Holy Cross Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at the church cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Jardin, Richard,** *Aug.* 21, 2011 Richard Jardin, 84, of Kalaheo, Kauai, a Pacific Machinery salesman, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kalaheo. He is survived by wife Lillian, sons Richard and John, sisters Julia McGuire and Margret Campos, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sept. 3 at Holy Cross Catholic Church, Kalaheo. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Kauai Veterans Cemetery, Hanapepe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 August 2011]

**Jardine, Elizabeth Veronica,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Elizabeth Veronica Jardine, 92, of Aiea died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Stephanie A. and Denise M. Jardine, and Patricia S. Jardine-Cruz; and a grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Ann's Catholic Church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2011]

**Jardine, Patricia Ann,** *March 4, 2011* Patricia Ann Jardine, 58, of Arizona City, Ariz., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Anthony and Danny Akiona, and Donny, Martin, Abraham and Martin Verece; daughter Laura Akiona; mother Ethel; brother Walter Jr.; sisters Belinda and Tina Jardine, and Ginger Souza; 22 grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2011]

**Jardine, Patricia Ann,** *March 4, 2011* Patricia Ann Jardine, 58, of Arizona City, Ariz., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Anthony and Danny Akiona, and Donny, Martin, Abraham and Michael Verece; daughter Laura Akiona; mother Ethel; brother Walter Jr.; sisters Belinda and Tina Jardine, and Ginger Souza; 22 grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Jardine, Patricia Ann,** *March 4, 2011* Patricia Ann Jardine, 58, of Arizona City, Ariz., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Anthony and Danny Akiona, and Donny, Martin, Abraham and Michael Verece; daughter Laura Akiona; mother Ethel; brother Walter Jr.; sisters Belinda and Tina Jardine, and Ginger Souza; 22 grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Celebration of life: 7 to 8:30 p.m. Thursday at 1801 Kaumualii St., Kalihi. Private burial. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Jardiolin, John Lopez,** *Nov. 21, 2011* John Lopez Jardiolin, 49, of Pearl City, a city Department of Transportation electronic technician, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Jolyn F., daughters Krystitn M. and Lauren T., father Angel J. Sr., brother Angel J. Jr. and sisters Victoria Jardiolin, Lori Delarosa and Lisa Au. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary, East chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Our Lady of Good Counsel, Pearl City. Mass: noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

**Jarra, Diana Leilani,** *May* 22, 2011 Diana Leilani Jarra, 47, of Waianae died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Hau'oli and Kawika Jarra, and Kale Quon-Kahiamoe; and daughters Courtney, Kiana, Charli and Kealani. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

**Jarrett, Violet Davis,** *Jan. 1, 2011* Violet Davis Jarrett, 92, of Kailua, a retired Dole Cannery packer, died at home. She was born in Hawi, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Charlene Brown and Annabelle Pimental, four grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30

p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Jarvis, Ronald Stephen,** *June 16, 2011* Ronald Stephen "Ron" Jarvis, 66, of Knoxville, Tenn., a former chief executive officer of Mid-Pacific Realty in Hono-lulu and a former Air Force captain, died. He is survived by fiance Colleen Boggess, mother Doris, daughter Christina and sister Jill Lambert. Services held in Tennessee. Donations suggested to University of Tennessee, Ron Jarvis Memorial Scholarship Fund. Online condolences: www.rosemortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Javier, Daniel,** *June 3, 2011* Daniel "Danny" Javier, 68, of Lahaina, a retired fisherman, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Puhi, Kauai. He is survived by wife Clariss; sons Danny Boy, Dayton and Albert; daughters Punani, Shirley, Denniyle and Kaulana Javier, and Vianna Kahanu; and hanai daughters Dawn Johnson, Charla Wright, Leolani Shaw and Pili Akina. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Saturday at Kaahumanu Church, Wailuku. Casual attire. Lei and loose flowers welcome. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

Javier, James Edward "Kimo", *July 12, 2011* James Edward "Kimo" Javier, 55, of Cleveland, formerly of Honolulu, owner of Kimo's Sushi Shop in Cleveland and a former chef at different establishments in Honolulu, died in Kansas. He was born in Sagamihara, Japan. He is survived by daughters Anela Javier and Melissa Chang; former wife Marilyn; parents William and MaryNell; brothers William and Terrence; sisters Marisa and Mary Javier, and Melanie Vredenburgh; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Private scattering of ashes. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Jelke, Melanwut,** *Jan.* 26, 2011 Melanwut Jelke, 70, of Kailua-Kona, Hawaii, a Marshallese Kona Church deaconess, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Majuro, Marshall Islands. She is survived by sons Albon, Jimmy, Albi and Marbi; daughters Martha Jelke and Jelleen Boaz; brothers Labwit, Edwin and Wilfred Lawin; sisters Arline Ralpho and Nora; 30 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: noon tomorrow at Marshallese New Life Church, Kona Marketplace. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**Jenkins, Cynthia J.,** *April 2, 2011* Cynthia J. Jenkins, 62, of Pearl City, a Kaiser Permanente registered nurse, died in Pearl City. She was born in Los Angeles. She is survived by husband Clifford M., son Orion, daughter Arielle Diaz, stepdaughters Tiffany and Heather, brother Eugene Keyes and a grandchild. Scattering of ashes held. Donations suggested to Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church in Wahiawa. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Jenkins, James R. Jr.,** *April 26, 2011* James R. Jenkins Jr., also known as "JJ" and "Jim," 68, of Wahiawa, owner of Rugs to Riches, died in Ho?no?lulu. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by sons James Strickland and David, Tyrone and Jason Jenkins; brothers Dennis, David, Johnny, Eddie and Robbie; sisters Peggy Ballard, Madelyn June and Marykay Santaella;

and two grand?children. For information on services, call Dave at 808-238-1810. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 May 2011]

Jenkins, Profitiza Galubag, Jan. 6, 2011 Profitiza Galubag Jenkins, 85, of Ocean View, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Ricardo, Philippines. She is survived by sons Hershall, Frank and Robert; daughters Gladios Hoagland, Josephine Jenkins and Maria Cardoza; 12 grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Naalehu, Hawaii. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Naalehu County Cemetery. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 January 2011]

**Jenkins, Susan Chiemi Nakamoto,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Susan Chiemi Nakamoto Jenkins, 40, of Kailua, a pediatric nurse, died in Kailua. She was born in Kailua. She is survived by husband Randall; sons Miles, Hayden and Calvin; mother June Morfit; and sisters Sharleen Lavine and Lorna Asami. Services: 2 p.m. Wednesday at St. Christopher's Episcopal Church. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 November 2011]

Jennings, Sonny, *June 30*, 2011 Sonny Jennings, 63, of Waianae died in Waianae. He was born on Swains Island, American Samoa. He is survived by sons Joshua, Daniel, David and Sonny Jennings, and Tautua Eliu; daughter Malelenga; brothers Makoa, Kana, Vaipapa, Lopati and Alan Jennings, and Peleti Peleti; sister Faafetai J. Pitolo; and numerous grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Jennings, Wanda,** *Dec. 4, 2011* Wanda Jennings, 35, of Aiea died in Leeward Integrated Health Services. He was born in Pavaiai, American Samoa. He is survived by father Misikosi, mother Fiaava'e and sister Faileaso. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Good Samaritan Church, Waipahu. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Jeremiah, Dorothy Agnes,** *Oct.* 27, 2011 Dorothy Agnes Jeremiah, 93, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Alfred, daughters Diana Rittmeister and Mardell Manzano, hanai son Jeptha Eddy, five grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. John Vianney Catholic Church, 920 Keolu Drive, Kailua. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 November 2011]

**Jeremiah, Ivy Leimomi,** *Oct. 12, 2011* Ivy Leimomi Jeremiah, 73, of Wailuku, a retired hula instructor, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Kalei, Byron W. and Bowman K.; daughter Trudy So'o; brothers Sterling and Theodore P. Mahelona; sisters Luciana "Twinkle" Lee and Heather Smythe; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 October 2011]

**Jhung, Bryson,** *Nov.* 19, 2011 Bryson Jhung, 79, of Kailua, a retired Army colonel and a civil service employee at grade GS-15, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Vera H.J. Ami, son Bryson R. and daughter Vera R.K. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Jibas, Ebon,** *Jan.* 17, 2011 Ebon Jibas, 42, of Aiea, an employee of Majuro Medical Center, died in Kapolei. He was born in Ebon Atoll, Marshall Islands. He is survived by wife Lucinda H.; son Ruwe; daughters Bertolina Jibas and Pollynn Term; parents Bwillej and Dorcos; brothers Joel, Rijino and Fredly; sisters Ellep Edward, Bajeba and Netty Loeak, Badrin Tima and Judy Dally; and a grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Burial in Majuro, Marshall Islands. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2011]

**Jim, Flora T.,** *July 24, 2011* Flora T. Jim, 84, of Lake Mary, Fla., formerly of Mililani, died in Lake Mary. She was born in San Francisco. She is survived by sons Melvin Flores and Richard Jim Jr.; daughters Stephanie Giron and Winifred Cohen; brothers Ben and Sylvester Torres; sisters Lolly Omoto, Rose Oleck, Nena Stibbard, Chana Cyr and Octavia Torres; seven grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Jim, Jacqueline Gam Yip,** *Nov.* 28, 2011 Jacqueline Gam Yip Jim, 102, of Honolulu, a retired schoolteacher, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. She is survived by sons Clarence, Dennis and Clayden; sister Mildred Kam; nine grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Graveside services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

**Jinnohara, Shinobu,** *Jan.* 22, 2011 Shinobu Jinnohara, 91, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by son James T., daughters Sharon S. Kobayashi and Gail K. Ishikawa, sisters Fumie Tokairin and Judy Kimura, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Jitiam, Maston,** *April 9, 2011* Maston Jitiam, 22, of Ocean View, Hawaii, a yardman, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Majuro, Marshall Islands. He is survived by parents Matthew and Miomi, and brothers Pat Boone and Lorenji, Manty and Miten Jitiam. Graveside services and burial: 4 p.m. tomorrow at Naalehu County Cemetery, Naalehu, Hawaii. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Joannis, Ronald J.,** *Sept. 8, 2011* Ronald J. Joannis, 59, of Pearl City, a Hawaii Medical Center West nuclear medicine technologist, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hull, Canada. He is survived by wife Nimfa, mother Doreen L., brothers Mark and Rick, and sister Georgette Eagley. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaii Medical Center West Chapel, Ewa Beach. Casual attire.

**Joash, Braind,** *Dec.* 25, 2010 Braind Joash, 18, of Kahului, a Baldwin High School senior, died in Kahului. He was born in the Marshall Islands. He is survived by parents Harry and Tina, brothers Timothy and Cybrian, and sister Yoko. Services: 3 p.m. Tuesday at Kahului Union Church. Burial at a later date in the Marshall Islands. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 January 2011]

**Joash, Dorothy Kieo,** *June 24, 2011* Dorothy Kieo Joash, 59, of Waipahu, a Marshallese government Finance Department retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Jaluit, Marshall Islands. She is survived by husband Jeto; sons Gregory and Ryan; daughters Berlene Lokeijak and Dorsie Leer; mother Neilek Samson; brother George Thaddeus; sisters Enke, Lison and Talison Samson, Tine Brothersen, Risa Timsen and Alse Tarkio; and 18 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Waianae Protestant Church, 85-946 Mill St. Services: 7 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

Jocson, Emilio Cruz, *April 8, 2011* Emilio Cruz "Mill's" Jocson, 54, of Wailuku, a Guam Construction employee, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Guam. He is survived by sons Justin H. Jocson, Leomana Morondos and Eugene "Gino" Mendioia; stepdaughter Cy-Sarae "Cy's" Cramer; hanai daughter Vicki Menomiyazato; and sister Emelia Dunn. Services: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Family Life Center, across from Foodland, Kahului. Additional services: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at Naska Beach, Canoe Hale. Lunch to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

**Johansen, Yolanda,** *Jan. 2, 2011* Yolanda "Yoly" Johansen, 70, of Hilo died. She was born in El Paso, Texas. She is survived by husband Herbert; sons Javier, Arthur, Harold and Christopher; daughter Debbie; numerous brothers and a sister; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**John, Baverstock Arthur,** *Feb.* 27, 2011 Baverstock Arthur John, 77, of Kailua, founder and original owner of Enchanted Travel, Inc., died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in New York. He is survived by daughters Jeanne and Janet Baverstock and Joan Hall and Jennifer Kamiko; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 3 p.m. Wednesday at 974 Mokulua Drive, Lanikai. Casual attire. No flowers. Donations may be made to the American Heart Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

John, Nedrik "Lijukol", Nov. 4, 2011 Nedrik "Lijukol" John, 74, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in the Marshall Islands. She is survived by husband Laji; sons Bolton, Ranet, Kelong, Jerry, Chomsky, John, Sear and Talbert; daughters Jenny Aaron, Nella Anmontha and Sasako Abraham; brothers Dongie and Menaje Lannge; sisters Bear Milne, Ellen Lanki, and Jekkein and Sabe Lannge; 39 grandchildren; and 26 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waipahu Stake, 94-210 Kahualii St. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Laie Cemetery. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 December 2011]

**Johnson, Alcy,** *June 12, 2011* Alcy "Shorty" Johnson, 89, of Waimea, Hawaii, a worker at the Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard during World War II who then became a Theo H. Davies terminal manager, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Florida. Services: 4 p.m. Wednesday at St. James' Episcopal Church in Waimea. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers,

donations suggested to North Hawaii Community Hospital, North Hawaii Hospice, or to the Hawaii Community Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Johnson, Cissy K.,** *Nov.* 10, 2011 Cissy K. Johnson, 55, of Kalihi died. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by brothers Patrick, Wade, Harry and Thomas White, and Matthew and LeVaughn Kaopio; and sisters Beverly Miller, Carol Shaver, Gwen White, Malia Silva, Lucille Ridgeway, Carol Wright, Earla Hillen, Annette Naipo and Elzadia Kahaialii. Services: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalihi Chapel, 1723 Beckley St. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

**Johnson, Clifford B. "Cliff",** *Sept. 18, 2011* Clifford B. "Cliff" Johnson, 55, of Kaneohe, a heavy-equipment service mechanic and operator, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Laura L., son Christopher, daughter Kathryn, father Robert H. and sister Tobi Ranyard. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Johnson, Don R.,** *Aug.* 16, 2011 Don R. Johnson, 65, of Honolulu, a Johnson Brothers of Hawaii reset coordinator, died in Honolulu. He was born in Chicago. He is survived by wife Nancy and brother Powell. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2011]

Johnson, Dr. Christopher Wayne, *June 4, 2011* Dr. Christopher Wayne Johnson, 45, of Hollywood, Fla., formerly of Kailua, a podiatrist and owner of Dr. Chris Johnson Podiatry Home Care in Florida, died in Bay Pines, Fla. He was born in Kailua. He is survived by parents Rodney and Kay, brother Brad and sisters Lei Wong, Kuuipo Santana and Roxanne Cardejon. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Keolu Chapel, 1461 Kanapuu Drive, Kailua. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 June 2011]

Johnson, Harry Andrew, *July 1, 2011* Harry Andrew "Nonnie" Johnson, 81, of Kailua, a retired journeyman plumber, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Kirkland, Jack and John Johnson, and Miles Hirasuna; daughters Greta Hofius, Jana and Joan Johnson, and Kristine Savai'i; brother John "JC"; sisters Havana McLafferty and Gwendolyn Young; 10 grandchildren; and 18 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2011]

**Johnson, Irene,** *July 24, 2011* Irene Johnson, 78, of Waipahu died in Waipahu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Kurt and Dr. Scott, daughters Ann and Quenna, brothers Drs. Herbert and Kenneth Chinn, sisters Evelyn Chang and Anna Au, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Friday at St. Stephen Church, 2747 Pali Highway. Mass: 5 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 August 2011]

**Johnson, John Reidar,** *Feb. 3, 2011* John Reidar "John John" Johnson, 75, of Hilo, a retired merchant seaman and Boeing computer programmer, died in Honolulu. He was born on the East Coast. He is survived by sister Harriet M. Scott and niece Margaret Gardner. Services at a later date. Scattering of ashes in Hilo Bay (call Murph at 959-9174) and Seattle (e-mail nolan\_small@hotmail.com). Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Johnson, Julia L.,** *Feb.* 26, 2011 Julia L. Johnson, also known as "JayJay," "Terry" and "Titot," 74, of Aliamanu, a food preparer for the Operations Department of International In-Flight Catering Co., died in Aiea. She was born on Maui. She is survived by sons Herbert Viloria, and Harvey, Vernon and Virgil Johnson; daughter Darnell; sister Darlene Geraldi; 22 grandchildren; and 30 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Johnson, Lee Grant,** *Jan.* 14, 2011 Lee Grant Johnson, 78, of Mililani, a retired Army military intelligence officer, died in Honolulu. He was born in San Francisco. He is survived by wife Jane K., son Ken D., daughter Jere L. Sanchez, sister Joyce Tarrentino and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Johnson, Michael Woodbury,** *Dec. 14, 2011* Michael Woodbury Johnson, 62, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a Robert's Hawaii boat captain, died at home. He was born in Palm Springs, Calif. He is survived by companion Carolyn Lewis and sisters Kristine Platten and Carol Dinmore. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Johnson, Robert,** *June 28, 2011* Robert Johnson, 80, of Puna, Hawaii, a Navy veteran, a former Navy fireman and retired carpenter laborer, died at home. He was born in Rockford, Ill. He is survived by stepson Michael Campbell and brother Fred. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 July 2011]

**Johnson, Rose Sheila "Tila",** *Dec. 8, 2011* Rose Sheila "Tila" Johnson, 80, of Gridley, Calif., a homemaker, died in Live Oak, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Charles I. and Ben H., daughter Sheila H. Scott, eight grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Services in Gridley. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2011]

**Johnston, Mary Anne**, *Sept. 18*, *2011* Mary Anne Johnston, 87, of Hawaii, a retired nurse for Paauilo Infirmary, died in Yukio Okutsu Veterans State Home in Hilo.She was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Myrna Kobayashi. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Annunciation Catholic Church in Waimea, Hawaii. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Johnston, Mary Anne,** *Sept.* 18, 2011 Mary Anne Johnston, 87, of Hawaii, a retired Paauilo Infirmary nurse, died in Yukio Okutsu Veterans State Home, Hilo. She was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Myrna Kobayashi and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Annunciation Catholic Church, Kamuela. Services: 10 a.m. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 September 2011]

**Jon, Wayne Kyung Hak,** *Dec. 3, 2011* Wayne Kyung Hak Jon, 82, of Honolulu, a retired tour agent doing business as Aala Travel and Transportation, died. He was born in Hwanghae-do, North Korea. He is survived by wife Mal Cho; sons Dong Kyu, Tommy and Matthew; daughters Myong Soon Jon, Myong Hui Hong and Cassie Sohn; brother Kyong Nam; sisters Hyo Sun and Nam Soon; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 December 2011]

**Jones, Donald Robert,** *May 1, 2011* Donald Robert Jones, 70, of Honolulu, a sales manager at Servco Pacific and Admor Distributors, died at home. He was born in Winthrop, Mass. He is survived by wife Josephine M., sons Donald and Kenneth, daughter Debbey Baricuatro, brother Ronald, sister Linda Kuklinsky and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani MortuaryWaipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2011]

Jones, Frederick Draper "Fred", Sept. 9, 2011 Frederick Draper "Fred" Jones, 76, of Honolulu, owner of Diamond Head Builders and Camp Olomana and an entertainer, writer and painter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cohes, N.Y. He is survived by wife Jean H., daughters Ronnette Correa and Roxanne Dawe, brother Whitney, 10 grandchildren and eight greatgrandchildren. Celebration of life: 10:30 a.m. Sunday at Camp Olomana, 41-1100 Waikupanaha St., Waimanalo. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Jones, Frederick Draper,** *Sept.* 9, 2011 Frederick Draper "Fred" Jones, 76, of Hawaii, owner of Diamond Head Builders and Camp Olomana, and an entertainer, writer and painter of art, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cohes, N.Y. He is survived by wife Jean H., daughters Ronnette Correa and Roxanne Dawe, 10 grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10:30 a.m. Sunday at Camp Olomana, 41-1100 Waikupanaha St., Waimanalo. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

Jones, Gail Lynn "Aunty Gail", Nov. 2, 2011 Gail Lynn "Aunty Gail" Jones, 51, of Waimanalo, a Mel's Supermarket manager, died in Waimanalo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers Wade, Gregory and Barry. Graveside services: 3 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Jones, Harry,** *Feb.* 14, 2011 Harry "Bino" Jones, 68, of Waianae, a retired Hawaiian Telephone Co. lineman and an Air Force veteran, died in Waianae. He was born in Brooklyn, N.Y. He is survived by wife Lenora M.; son Charles K.; daughters Margaret U. Kearby, Tammy A. Carvalho, Hannah Nobriga and Dawn Damas; brother Adam; sisters Marian and Helen; and 15 grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Jones, James L.,** *Oct.* 17, 2011 James L. Jones, 77, of Mililani, a retired carpenter from Martin & MacArthur furniture store and a Navy veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Vista, Md. He is survived by sisters Mary Broy and Bertina Fletcher, and a grandchild. Committal services: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2011]

**Jones, Lance Mang Yu,** *July 20, 2011* Lance Mang Yu Jones, 52, of Waianae, a Tamura Super liquor manager, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Paulette; sons Gordon, Grant and Garrett Ellis; hanai fathers Bill Piazze, Bradley Drane and John Nitta; brothers Levi Akana, Norbert Kai, and Michael, Mark and Christopher Jones; sisters Laurette Kai and Francine Jones; and 11 grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Maili Beach Park, across St. John's Road. Casual attire. Flowers optional. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2011]

**Jones, Lance Mang Yu,** *July 20, 2011* Lance Mang Yu Jones, 52, of Waianae, a Tamura Super liquor manager, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Paulette; sons Gordon, Grant and Garrett Ellis; hanai fathers Bill Piazze, Bradley Drane and John Nitta; brothers Levi Akana, Norbert Kai, and Michael, Mark and Christopher Jones; sisters Laurette Kai and Francine Jones; and 11 grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Maili Beach Park, across St. John's Road. Casual attire. Flowers optional. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 August 2011]

**Jones, Leila Dana Kealiimoi'ili,** *April 2, 2011* Leila Dana Kealiimoi'ili Jones, 51, of Honolulu, a caregiver, died in Honolulu. She was born in San Jose, Calif. She is survived by husband Jack Hisatake; stepdaughter Amber Hisatake; stepfather Rusty M. Cades; brothers James, Ward and Neville; and sisters Leisa Hand and Thea Jones-Graff. Services on Wednesday; call Jack or Thea for more information. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

**Jones, Leo Thomas,** *Nov.* 25, 2011 Leo Thomas Jones, 80, of Waimanalo, a retired state Department of Transportation district engineer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Oakland, Calif. He is survived by wife Sherry, sons Rick and Scott, six grandchildren and four greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 December 2011]

**Jones, Patricia,** *May* 20, 2011 Patricia Jones, 78, of Sparks, Nev., a retired Honolulu Realtor, died in Reno, Nev. She was born in San Diego. She is survived by husband Larry, sons Jeff and John, daughter Linda Young, sister Janelle Larson and two grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date in Kailua. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

Jones, Tomoe, March 13, 2011 Tomoe Jones, 90, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons John Ludwig, and Ronald and Donald Jones; daughter Linda Kuklinsky; 11 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1:30 p.m. Friday at Pohai Nani, 45-090 Namoku St., Kaneohe. Services: 2 p.m. Inurnment: 3 p.m. next Tuesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

Jones-Medusky, Violet R., March 29, 2011 Violet R. Jones-Medusky, 59, of Honolulu, a registered nurse, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Jan Medusky; sons Mikala and Daniel Jones; daughter Malia Jones; father Florentino Sagon Sr.; hanai parents Harold and Betty Lawson; brothers Florentino Jr., Randolf, Leonard, Alvin and Michael Sagon; sister Clarita Waldram; hanai brother Terry Lawson; and three grandchildren. Visitation: noon Wednesday at Manoa Japanese Seventh-day Adventist Church. Services: 1:30 p.m. Donations suggested to ALS-Augie's Quest, 1221 Kapiolani Blvd., Suite 220, Honolulu, HI 96814. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 April 2011]

**Jonwai, Alli,** *May 13, 2011* Alli Jonwai, 34, of Honolulu died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kwajalein, Marshall Islands. He is survived by wife Daihann, sons Damien and Jetro, daughter Elizabeth, parents Lonkelen and Elizabeth Jemwai, brothers Sniter and Demus Jemwai, sisters Carline Mwaiulfil and Hannity Jemwai, and three grandchildren. Visitation: noon

Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Jose, Roberto,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Roberto "Berto" Jose, 44, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Kapalong, Davao Del Norte, Philippines. He is survived by son Randy; daughter Roberta Ann; parents Johnny and Leonida; brothers Eddie Jose and David and Hohn Kaya; sisters Rosellin J. Maika and Jonilda Jose; grandparents Juan Jose Sr. and Antonio and Lourdes Dela Cruz; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: noon. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 February 2011]

**Jose, Roberto,** *Jan.* 21, 2011 Roberto "Berto" Jose, 44, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by son Randy; daughter Roberta Ann; parents Johnny and Leonida; brothers Eddie Jose and David and John Kaya; sisters Rosellin J. Maika and Jonilda Jose; grandparents Juan Jose Sr. and Antonio and Lourdes Dela Cruz; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 February 2011]

**Joseph, Larry Sr.,** *Feb.* 7, 2011 Larry Joseph Sr., 85, of Waianae, a paniolo, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife LaVerna K.; sons Larry "Larry Boy" Jr. and Lesly "Ponto"; daughters Veronica "Tina" Chow, Brenda "Ani" Key, Ramona "Tot" Gouveia, Roxanne "Rocco" Joseph and Lea "Tita" Vierra; stepson Antony Good; stepdaughters Laurie Digges and Sharon Texeira; and numerous grandchildren, great-grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Joshua, Diane Keiko,** *Jan.* 14, 2011 Diane Keiko Joshua, also known as Diane Keiko Pasion, 56, of Honolulu, a housing and custodial staff manager with Kamehameha Schools Operations and Support Division, Kapalama campus, and former Castle & Cooke accounts payable supervisor, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Davin Pasion, daughter Natalie Chung, sister Shari Ito and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Bernice Pauahi Bishop Memorial Chapel, Kamehameha Schools. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Joshua, Isaac Kahele III,** *July 18, 2011* Isaac Kahele Joshua III, 55, of Aiea, a laborer in the construction industry, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Isaac K. IV, Jason K. and William K.; daughters Jennifer M. Fonseca and Joslynn K. Miller; brothers John Joshua and Larry Nakea; sisters Deborah Joshua, Rose Miller, Bernadette Denison, Patricia Mersberg, Kehau Martin and Maile-Jean Anakalea; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Josiah, William Pihe "Pinky",** *Sept. 22, 2011* William Pihe "Pinky" Josiah, 66, of Honolulu, a Kaewai Elementary School maintenance supervisor, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Juanita; sons Joseph, William and David; stepson

Shannon Saise; stepdaughters Leilani and Juanita Saise; brother Joseph Jr.; sisters Katherine Afong, Margaret Figueroa, Caroline Miller and Mary Adam; 23 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 September 2011]

**Jowell, Olga Ellen,** *March* 8, 2011 Olga Ellen Jowell, 86, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in La Mesa, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Maitland, Christopher and Corey; daughters Jody Diaz and Tracy Halstead; eight grandchildren; and five greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony of Padua Church, Kailua. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Jowell, Olga Ellen,** *March* 8, 2011 Olga Ellen Jowell, 86, of La Mesa, Calif., a homemaker, died in La Mesa. She was born in Kaimuki. She is survived by sons Maitland, Christopher and Corey; daughters Jody Diaz and Tracy Halstead; eight grandchildren; and five greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony of Padua Church, Kailua. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 May 2011]

**Joy, Ashley Meleana,** *Dec. 9, 2010* Ashley Meleana Joy, 24, of Aiea, a University of Hawaii student, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by parents Adam J. Joy and Charyl Ann McNeff, brother Michael, sister Kaui and grandparents Marion Kealoha and Barbara McNeff. Private services. Donations suggested to Ashley M. Joy Endowment Fund, c/o Ke Alii Pauahi Foundation, 534-3966. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Joy, Ruth,** *Dec.* 6, 2010 Ruth Joy, 86, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Illinois. She is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 January 2011]

**Ju, Hwa Yeop,** *May 5, 2011* Hwa Yeop Ju, 73, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Seoul. She is survived by sons Won II and Moung II Joo; daughter Hae Mi Kurata; brothers Koung Hwan and Pil Hwan Hwang; sisters Sun Yeop, Sun Nyun and Sun Chan Hwang; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**Juan, Bernando Gaspar,** *July 26, 2011* Bernando Gaspar Juan, 84, of Waipahu, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Elizabeth D.; sons Rilloroso, Sibley, Ceasar, Willie and Noli; daughter Ligaya Whipp; sister Luz Tapaoan; 14 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday and 9 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Monday and 10 a.m. Tuesday. Burial: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 August 2011]

**Juan, Francisca Jacinto,** *Nov.* 16, 2011 Francisca Jacinto Juan, 57, of Wahiawa, an employee of Shirokiya at Ala Moana Center, died in Honolulu. She was born in Solsona, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by husband Benjamin F. "Elmer," daughters Jo-Ann Juan and Elma J. Lagua, mother Rosalina "Rosing" Jacinto, sisters Amy Sumagit and Janelyn Cabrera, and four

grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at the mortuary. Services: 10:15 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 December 2011]

**Juan, Tomas Agustin "Tony",** *Sept. 22, 2011* Tomas Agustin "Tony" Juan, 71, of Waianae, a Kokuahi Lawn and Landscaping retiree, died in Waianae. He was born in Batac, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Lorenza; son Jesus; daughters Reywelyn Barit, Marilyn Resquir and Lea Marie Arios; brother Cirillo; sister Maxima J. Agustin; 14 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2011]

**Jugas, Franklin Paul,** *Dec.* 27, 2010 Franklin Paul Jugas, 66, of Moreno County, Calif., died in Moreno County. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janice; sons Christopher and Cory; daughters Bridget, Crystal and Denise; brothers Edwin Aton and Randy Jugas; hanai brother Stanley Sang; sister Mercy Rivera; and six grandchildren. Services to be held in California. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

Julian, Angelino Dela Cruz, *Jan. 21, 2011* Angelino Dela Cruz Julian, also known as "Seding" and "Lino," 75, of Waipahu, a Hawaiian Dredging and Construction Co. retiree, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Laoag City, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Mario and Angel, daughters Emelyn Damaso and Auring Julian-Nickelson, sister Magdalena and five grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:15 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**Julian, Urcino G.,** *April 23, 2011* Urcino G. "Loy" Julian, 96, of Waipahu, a retired planner and estimator at Subic Bay Naval Base in the Philippines and a Philippine World War II veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Olongapo City, Philippines. He is survived by sons Romeo, Urcino Jr., Virgilio and Julian; daughter Emily Unander; 15 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2011]

Juliano, Hilaria, March 5, 2011 Hilaria Juliano, 75, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a retired farmworker, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by sons John, Juanito, Robert and Ferdinand; daughters Julie Ann Luis, Mary Ann Ballesteros and Janette Juliano; brother Euseqio Difontorum; sister Leonida Leones; and 20 grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. Friday at the family's home, 4536 Laukona St. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Lihue Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Jumalon, Socorro Muico,** *March 30, 2011* Socorro Muico Jumalon, 81, of Waipahu, a homemaker, died in Waipahu. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by sons Rudolfo, Jamie, Danilo, Hilario, Pedro and Charle; daughters Rosalinda, Susan and Nora; brother Cesar

Muico; sister Ely Omania; 30 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Jung, George,** *Jan.* 22, 2011 George Jung, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Royal Hawaiian Hotel chef and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by son Kevin. Visitation: 5 p.m. tomorrow at Diamond Head Mortuary. Public talk at 6 p.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2011]

**Juntilla, Douglas Parmelee,** *Nov.* 6, 2011 Douglas Parmelee Juntilla, 63, of Honolulu and Las Vegas died in Las Vegas. He was born in Manila. He is survived by sons Peter P. Wingsoe and Matthew and Joshua Juntilla; mother Mercedes P.; brothers Edgar, Frank, Richard and Charles; and sisters Queenie P. Juntilla, Lydia Gerakas and Magda Alarcon. Visitation: 9 a.m. Dec. 10 at Star of the Sea Catholic Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 December 2011]

**Jurek, Loretta,** *April 14, 2011* Loretta Jurek, 70, of Honolulu, a retired security staff employee at Pearl Harbor Navy Exchange and McInerney stores, died in Hale Ho Aloha, Honolulu. She was born in Chicago. She is survived by husband Paul, sons Michael and Gregory, and two grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date in Chicago. Donations suggested to Hawaiian Humane Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]